Minutes

Tenney Lapham Neighborhood Association Council Meeting

December 3, 2008

Members present:  Pat McDonnell, Sandy Ward, Joe Brogan, Richard Freihoefer, Susan Baumann-Duren, David Waugh, Bob Shaw, Diane Milligan, Emrys Linster.

Guests:  Michael Matty, Randy Bruce, Kimberly Wilson, Steve Silverberg, Larry Schroeder, Brandon Mohrbacher, Dan Aalbach, Ann Rulseh, Billy Zelsnak, Brenda Konkel, Bob Sommerfeldt, Erik Paulson, Teena Browder, Andy Fielding, Pete Dvorak, Lisa Mahoney, Boone Freihoefer, and Colleen Milligan.

1. 7:06 Call to order.  Introductions were made.  A number of visitors from inside and outside of the neighborhood were present.

2. Minutes of the November Council meeting and the Annual meeting were approved unanimously. 

3. TMPD Liaison report.  Tim was not able to be present but sent an email with some updates that Pat shared with the group.

a. Car break-ins continue in our neighborhood and in the rest of Madison at about the same pace as the last several months.  Most involve unlocked cars.  KEEP YOUR CARS LOCKED.

b. The traffic enforcement team has been active.  On several occasions they targeted areas in TL (e.g. 800 block of Gorham and 1200 block of Johnson) and issued speeding tickets (more than 15 MPH over the limit) as fast as they could write them.

c. Tim has been promoted to Sergeant and will be assigned to a West side district.  The TL Council will send a letter thanking him for his outstanding service and cc it to Mary Schauf.  Sandy will draft this letter. 

4. PUD on 600 block of E. Johnson – Michael Matty (RPG Developers) and Randy Bruce (architect).

a. Michael and Randy described their ideas for tearing down eleven of the current properties on E. Johnson and replacing them.  Several diagrams were circulated. 

b. Discussion ensued.

i. Currently there are 17 units in this area and the plan is to replace them with 115.

ii. The PUD encompasses parts of the 600 blocks of Gorham and Johnson and is roughly 2 acres large.  There would be 140 units on these 2 acres if the present plan went forward.

iii. The recently adopted TL neighborhood plan calls for MDR1 (16 to 25 units per acre) in this area.

iv. RPG goal is to start deconstruction in Aug of 2009 and complete new construction by Aug. 2010.

v. Several people spoke against the RPG proposal as being too dense, bringing in too many cars, and having too many small (efficiency) units as opposed to units that might attract families

vi. Several people spoke in favor of the plan, stating that the proposed level of density is desirable.

vii. Brenda cautioned that if the Council deviates from the Neighborhood Plan, we should formally amend it rather than allowing an exception.

c. There will be a public meeting next Wed at 7 pm at Gates of Heaven for further discussion of this project. 

5. Alder Report – Brenda Konkel.

a.  James Madison Park

i. Money for basketball court and parking has been allocated for this year

ii. The committee charged with making recommendations about the Houses has decided to recommend against selling the land under Lincoln School Apartment but supports the sale of the smaller houses.

b. 2-way on Gorham. Brenda will meet next week with city staff who will present their thinking about the possibility of a 2-way on Gorham trial.

c. TIF.  There is some discussion of extending that State Street TIF all the way up Johnson and Gorham to the Collins House.  

Adjourned at 9:05 by consensus.

Minutes submitted by S. Ward

